
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​August 5, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Interim Director Dave Campbell at 1800 hours.  There were 35 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers

Interim Director Dave Campbell - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Cecil Goodin, Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - excused
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:

Kevin Brown and Robert Davis
Guests:   None
August birthdays were recognized:

Pete Fleischmann
Buffy Levasseur

Vince Rost

Gary Strong

Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the July 1, 2021 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. Two corrections were noted by Rick Derks:
1) MOTION:  Steve Spayde made a motion starting next year to start keeping some of the money from fund-raising projects for other veteran causes in the area (i.e. Welcome Home), not to give it all to the Legacy Ride.

There was much discussion on this topic with the following motion made:

MOTION to AMEND:  Jim Rosenberg moved to amend the previous motion to read “we will not do fundraisers for specific veteran causes (donations), and proceeds from fundraisers will go into the General Fund, and donations will be made, as they are requested and voted on, from the General Fund.”  Rick Derks seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

It was noted individuals can make donations for specific funds, i.e. Scholarship or Legacy. If there was specific designation made the funds will be deposited into the General Fund.

2)  Rick Derks reported while on the Legacy Ride he talked with Mark Clark, American Legion Riders National Advisory Committee Chairman, who advised Rick the children of the disabled and deceased veterans are just now starting to apply for scholarships from the Legacy Ride Funds.  It is Mark’s opinion the National Legacy Ride is not fully funded.

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as corrected.  Vince Rost seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $5,307.47 on 7/1/21 with income of $290.00, expenses of $204.00 leaving a balance of $5,393.47 on 8/5/21.  Bike Night has a balance of $5,851.96, Fallen Scholarship Fund has a balance of $2,689.35, Legacy Fund has a balance of $25.40.
MOTION:  Steve Spayde moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Safety Officer Dave gave the following report:
5 TIPS FOR RIDING IN THE HEAT

ASPHALT CAN BE 400-600 HOTTER THAN THE AIR TEMPERATURE.

TIP#1 COVER UP- RIDING JACKET, LONG SLEEVE SHIRT, COOLING VEST, BANDANNA, 


NECK WRAP

TIP#2 SUN SCREEN- SUNBURNS WILL MAKE YOUR BODY TEMP HIGHER

TIP#3 DRINK-SWEATING CAUSES FLUID LOSS, SALT CRYSTALS ON CLOTHES

1.
BODY NEEDS WATER TO FUNCTION

1.
60% OF BODY IS WATER.

2.
WATER EVAPORATES TO COOL BODY

3.
CLEAR URINE- GOOD

4.
DARK- BAD – SIGNS OF KIDNEY FAILURE




1.
RHABDOMYOLYSIS (COLA COLORED)

1.
MUSCLE BREAKDOWN

TIP #4 AVOID CAFFEINE-DIURETIC CAUSES FLUID LOSS.

1.
SPORTS DRINKS (GATORADE) ADDS ELECTROLYTE

2.
AVOID ALCOHOL- ALSO DIURETIC

TIP#5 REST AND RECOVERY- 

1.
SIGNS OF DEHYDRATION; 

1.
FEELING FATIGUED AND TIRED

2.
DIZZY

3.
NOT URINATING STRONG SMELL TO URINE

4.
DRY MOUTH AND EYES


2.
HEAT CRAMPS

1.
EARLY SIGNS

2.
CRAMPS – ABDOMEN, BACK AND ARMS

3.
FATIGUED

4.
HEAVY SWEATING

5.
TREATMENT FLUIDS AND COOLING OFF- SHADE, AIR CONDITIONER 

HEAT EXHAUSTION

1.
FAINT, DIZZY

2.
EXCESSIVE SWEATING

3.
COOL, CLAMMY SKIN

4.
NAUSEA, VOMITING

5.
RAPID WEAK PULSE

6.
MUSCLE CRAMPS 

7.
TREATMENT-DRINK FLUIDS, COOL OFF-SHADE, AIR CONDITIONER, TAKE 

SHOWER. 

HEAT STROKE – CALL 911 KNOW THE DIFFERENCE

1.
HOT, DRY, RED SKIN

2.
NO SWEATING

3.
THROBBING HEADACHE

4.
NAUSEA, VOMITING

5.
RAPID, STRONG PULSE

6.
MAY LOOSE CONSCIOUSNESS

7.
TREATMENT-CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY-COOL UNTIL 911 ARRIVES-ICE BATH, DAMP 

CLOTH

HEAT STROKE IS THE WORST CASE, CAN BE LIFE THREATENING OR CAUSE BRAIN DAMAGE.

Safety Officer Dave reported the upcoming rides:

August 7th - Bike Night at Lake Ozark Harley Davidson 3-7
August 7th – Dedication of the Gold Star Families tribute at 11:00 am – meet at Post 10:00 am, KSU 10:30
August 15th - Military Appreciation Day at State Fair. Jim Rosenberg will lead this ride meeting at Mall parking lot at 10:00 am, KSU at 10:30 am, staging at State Fair will be 12:30 pm
August 19th - Dinner ride, Meet at Schultes 6:00, KSU 6:30 location TBD

August 21st - Elks Poker Run, Meet at Post ride to Elks as group 9:30.  Elks KSU 11:00, last bike out 11:30
August 28th - Chapter 5, Poker run; 9:00 am Bike Blessing, 9:30 registration, first bike out 10:00 am, last bike in 4:00 pm.  There will be door prizes and gift baskets.
Sgt. At Arms Bill Plate 
No report
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage – no report
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks – no report
Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie reported his brother is in the hospital and is asking for prayers.

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist gave the following message:
SPEAK UP!

So when Pilate saw that he was gaining nothing, but rather that a riot was beginning, he took water and washed his hands before the crowd, saying, “I am innocent of this man’s blood; see to it yourselves” (Matt. 27:24).

Pilate thought he would be exonerated of the blame he tried to excuse himself of by washing his hands in front of the people, but history records and the scriptures reveals that he was to blame for Jesus’ death. Even though he testified to Jesus’ innocence, he still went ahead to give the command for Jesus to be executed due to fear of popular opinion (John 19:16).

Speaking against injustice isn’t optional. As we see in the scripture above, Pilate was the only one that thought differently about crucifying the innocent man–Jesus. Yet, due to fear of the people, he compromised on what he believed was right.

I’d like to talk a bit about selective silence. Selective silence is a refusal to address controversial topics for fear of offending someone, or fear of reprisal or social backlash, or simply because it is controversial and opposes popular opinion. We have been ‘trained’ not to talk about such matters in public discussion, i.e. – religion and politics.

To believe that we should not speak or discuss matters concerning either topic is ludicrous and effectively censors necessary debate on crucial issues of the day. Selective silence has made cowards of us all at one time or another. 

Even though you’re the only one fighting against injustice, you mustn’t budge. Whether you’re afraid of what the crowd might say, you’re afraid of losing your friends, you’re the only one against a million people, or you’re being pressured on every side - God still believes that you must stand up against evil and injustice. Neutrality is connivance with evil. There’s no middle ground.

We must learn to speak up against injustice instead of conniving with evil. Specifically, I am talking about the issues we are faced with at this hour: Lockdowns, mask mandates, vaccine mandates; all of which are advocated as necessary but designed to control the populace, destroy small businesses, and cause irreparable damage psychologically and physically to our children and older adults. Furthermore, critical race theory is a reconstituted attempt to instill Marxism in our schools, our institutions, and in our government with one purpose - to destroy our republic.

American writer and novelist William Faulkner said, “Never be afraid to raise your voice for honesty and truth and compassion against injustice and lying and greed. If people all over the world…would do this, it would change the earth.”

And Irish statesman and philosopher, Edmunde Burke said, “The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for good men to do nothing.”

SPEAK UP!

Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates no present – no report.
Committee Reports:

Cecil Goodin reported the concrete handicap ramp is finished.  Those helping Cecil were Steve Spayde, Dave Neighbors, Don Cryderman, Joshua Goodin, Issac Monteer.
Scholarship Committee reports they have had one application and it is in the process.

Old Business  

None
​New Business
Director Dave talked about Bike Nights.  It was originally supposed to be supported by other groups in the area.  Other veteran groups did not want to do a night by themselves.  The comment was made that we do not support their events.  That said it was decided that Chapter 5 would continue with Bike Night next year.  A committee was appointed: Dawn Neighbors, Rick Derks, Jim Rosenberg and Sherry Faughn.

Dave Neighbors reported that Barn House has extended an invitation to use their facility for Bike Nights. Barn House did donate $1200 to the last Bike Night in July.

Donnie Harmon reported the SAL will be holding their Mouse Races on October 2.  Ticket sales should be ready to start by next week.

Sherry Faughn reported she has set January 8, 2022 for the next Korn Hole Tournament.

Baseball Banquets tickets are now on sale.

Iron Butt competition starts next month (September).  If you are interested contact Brian Sapp (bksapp777@gmail.com).
The Combat Vets want to ride to the Elks with Chapter 5 on August 21.

Chaplain Charlie has a neighbor that is sick and can no longer ride.  He has some clothes for sale if you are interested.

A suggestion was made for the amount of the dues and where to send the dues to be put in the newsletter for all organizations.

Stg. At Arms Bill Plate had Kevin Brown draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $70/$35 in the raffle and it was won by Angie Thompson.  Angie donated it back to the General Fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1850 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, September 2 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Interim Director . . . . . . . . .
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366.aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Bill Plate

(billpl8@yahoo.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


